
 

 

 

 

         Tes�mony in Favor of LD 1082 
Maine Associa�on of Public Housing Directors 

LD 1082- An Act to Invest in Maine’s Families and workforce by 
                   Amending the Real Estate Transfer Tax 

 
April 3, 2025 
 
Dear Chair Grohoski, Representa�ve Clou�er, and members of the Joint Standing Commitee on 
Taxa�on, 

My name is Diane Small; I am on the Legisla�ve Commitee of Maine Associa�on of Public 
Housing Directors (MAPHD) and also the Execu�ve Director of Sanford Housing Authority.  I am 
submi�ng tes�mony on behalf of the Maine Associa�on of Public Housing Directors in strong 
support of LD 1082, "An Act to Adjust the Real Estate Transfer Tax to Support Affordable 
Housing and Weatheriza�on Efforts." 

Maine Associa�on of Public Housing Directors is a 501c3 comprised of the 21 Housing 
Authori�es in Maine. We serve thousands of Maine residents from our smallest towns to our 
largest ci�es, reaching from Kitery to Van Buren. We are property owners, managers and 
housing developers. 

LD 1082 proposes a reasonable and responsible adjustment to the real estate transfer tax, 
increasing the rate from $2.20 to $5 for every $500 on proper�es sold for over $1,000,000. This 
incremental and targeted increase ensures a gradual adjustment rather than a sudden financial 
burden, making it a fair approach to genera�ng essen�al revenue. By focusing on high-value 
property transac�ons, the bill minimizes the impact on average homebuyers while contribu�ng 
significant funds toward cri�cal housing ini�a�ves. 

Importantly, LD 1082 will provide MaineHousing with addi�onal resources to expand 
weatheriza�on efforts by removing the exis�ng 25% produc�on requirement. This shi� will 
ensure greater flexibility and effec�veness in addressing the housing and energy needs of 
Maine’s most vulnerable residents. Weatheriza�on reduces energy costs, improves housing 
quality, and enhances long-term housing stability — all crucial to suppor�ng low-income 
households. 



As representa�ves of Maine’s public housing authori�es, we see the profound impact that 
stable, affordable housing has on families and communi�es. The addi�onal resources provided 
by LD 1082 will strengthen the state’s capacity to provide permanent housing solu�ons, support 
weatheriza�on projects, and reduce homelessness. 

We urge the commitee to vote Ought to Pass on LD 1082 to help ensure all Maine residents 
have access to safe, affordable, and energy-efficient housing. 

Thank you for your considera�on. 

Sincerely, 

Diane G. Small 

Diane G. Small 

Diane Small 
Execu�ve Director, Sanford Housing Authority 
Maine Associa�on of Public Housing Directors 
dsmall@sanfordhousing.org 
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